
Minutes  10-9-2012

Board members present were Neil Cox – RE, Todd Swain – Assistant RE, 
Virginia Apker – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, Patrick 
Lipsinic, Jon Pyeatt, James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the 
October meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved.

Solo Report – Todd Swain: The event held on September 16 at Fair Meadows 
on the Fair Grounds had around 75 entries.  The next event, the last of the year, 
will be on November 4 at Lot 14 on the Fair Grounds.

AVRG Report – Betty Martin: AVRG will hold a Rational/National April 6-7 at 
Hallett.  The rest of the MiDiv schedule is still undecided.  The proposed 
schedule has too many nationals, and there are date conflicts.  The Majors 
Program, which was piloted in MiDiv, SWDiv, and Rocky Mtn last year, will be 
expanded with some changes, which have not yet been worked out at National.  

Rally Cross – Pat Lipsinic: There were 104 entries at the national 
championship event at TRP last weekend.  Although there were some problems 
with the course design, the event went pretty well.  Thanks to Mike Halley for 
doing repair work on the site following the event.

Awards Party: The event will be January 6, 6 P.M. to 10 P.M., at the Stokely 
Event Center.  Further details will be available at a later date.

Jason Baney will be the 2013 Solo Chairman.

There is not yet a slate of officers for 2013.

The November meeting will be at Burnco BBQ, 3208 E. 11th.

Meeting adjourned.

Betty Martin, secretary


